




Rotary Club of Roseville Chase Bulletin  1

MEETING on 26 NOVEMBER (6.00 pm for 6.30 pm)

   
  Bulletin   Volume; 30       Issue  No; 10   26 November 2019

 

ANDY MUNNS
Sydney Heritage Fleet

At one stage in the early 1960’s the State Government decided to get rid of the 
Steamship Lady Hopetoun, which was built and commissioned as a special High 
Dignatory Vessel for an event to be held in Sydney Harbour in 1902.
When it was made known that this vessel was to be demolished, there were 10 
people who wanted to save the vessel for historical purposes, Andy was one of 
those people, They formed a group who all put in $100.00 dollars each to buy 
the vessel from the State Government, This group then evolved to form Lady 
Hopetoun and Port Jackson Marine Steam Museum.

In 1965 the Museum formed a trading name for the Museum which was SYDNEY 
HERITAGE FLEET. This museum would now have the largest number of 
operational vessels probably in the world.

A significant part of the Museum was the rescue of a Tall Ship which was known 
as James Craig. This vessel was sunk in Recherche Bay in the bottom end of 
Tasmania, and the storey of the subsequent rescue and tow to Sydney for the 
restoration of the vessel makes interesting reading.
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PRESIDENT RICHARD GREEN’S REPORT

 

It was good to have some of the members of Chatswood 
Rotary Club at our last meeting at their venue. I think all 
will agree that Al Baxter made an excellent presentation 
including answering some curly questions about the 
future of rugby.

  Our next speaker will be from the Sydney Heritage Fleet 
where Grant Campbell and Malcolm Pilcher do a lot of 
volunteering.

The golf day resulted in our club getting $10,000 for  our charity account. A good 
result.

I hope you have all looked at the meeting roster for the first six months next 
year. The first meeting is the fourth Tuesday in January. Allan Farrar has some 
speakers if you are having trouble arranging one.

Lori Farrar is well on the way with the organisation of the Christmas Cocktail party. 
We hope to have a few surprises. Don’t forget the Tree of Joy . Ross has sent out 
the invitations.

You will remember Carevan. They are arranging to have the rotary wheel and the 
names of the two clubs put on the van.

We will help with Clean Up Australia on 1 March. We will be helped by the scouts.

Greg has arranged an attendee at RLYA and three at RYPEN. The regular school 
presentations will take place . We will go to 6 schools. 

For all the keen cyclists the Bobbin Head Cycle Classic will be on 29 March. They 
hope to raise 1 million dollars.

Note we return to our regular venue, Roseville Golf Club, for all future meetings.

Richard Green.
President.
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Advise  Attendance Officer, Peter McKeown on 
0407 948 788 or email petermckeown8@bigpond.com

before 8.00 am SATURDAY before the meeting. 
Any special dietary requirements, you or your guests, also advise Peter

Date Meeting Program Introduction and 
Vote of Thanks

26 November Sydney Heritage Fleet Grant Campbell
10 December Annual General Meeting Richard Green
17 December Christmas Cocktail Party N/A
28 January Club Meetings Resume Cliff Garrett

LAST MEETING - 12 NOVEMBER  2019

			 
	 		  NOVEMBER - No birthdays
	 		 DECEMBER 25 - Malcolm PILCHER

MEETING ROSTERS

Club Membership 24 Attendance Percentage 62.50%

Members Present 15 Make-ups 0

Apologies 8 Guests Attending 1

Absent - No Apology 1 Partners Attending 1

Guest Speaker 1 Visiting Rotarians 14

BIRTHDAYS - NOVEMBER and DECEMBER 2019

APOLOGIES AND GUESTS



Rotary Club of Roseville Chase Bulletin 4

BUNNINGS BBQ SCHEDULE;
None Scheduled at Present

NEXT MEETING - 10 DECEMBER 2019
ANNUAL GENERAL MEETING

At this meeting the important business will be the elections for the year 
2020/2021, of the President, the Office bearers being the Secretary and 
Treasurer,  and the Board of Directors. 

Any other Special Resolutions will also be listed to be considered by the Club at 
this meeting.

The attendance of all members is important.
So its time to start thinking about any of the roles you may be interested in for 
next year, and consider nominating for those for the AGM.

Other normal annual items for consideration will be the club subscription dues for 
2020/21, appointment of an honorary auditor for 2019/20, consideration of the 
financial statements for 2018/19, etc.

LAST MEETING - 12 NOVEMBER 2019
AL BAXTER - BANKWEST STADIUM

Al Baxter, a partner and practicing Architect with Populous Sydney, outlined the 
background to the design and construction of the new Stadium at Parramatta, 
know as BankWest Stadium.

He detailed the factors taken into account in the integration of the Stadium into the 
surrounding park area, and the aspects introduced to give the stadium an open 
public space feeling, and focal point for visitors to the area. The design drew on 
some experiences from overseas in making the spectators feel part of the playing 
arena with the players entering the playing field through the public space.

We also enjoyed the company of 14 members of the Chatswood Rotary Club.



Rotary Club of Roseville Chase Bulletin  5

PROGRAM and ROSTER of MEMBERS 
 RESPONSIBLE FOR  MEETING ORGANISATION 

and GUEST SPEAKERS;
JANUARY to JUNE 2020

Meeting Date Member Responsible for Meeting Organisation
28 January Cliff GARRETT
11 February Greg MULDOON - RYLA
25 February David BRAND
10 March Ian GARRARD
24 March Neil HOWIE - The Rotary Foundation
15 April WEDNESDAY - Visit to Chatswood Rotary Club
28 April Peter LEWIS - ANZAC Meeting
12 May Ian ROBERTSON
26 May Ian Fraser & Greg MULDOON - Public Schools Essay & 

Public Speaking Competition
9 June Malcolm PILCHER - His Travels in the Outback
23 June Avis MANOUKIAN
14 July ANNUAL CHANGE OVER DINNER MEETING

28 March MONDAY; Allan and Lori FARRAR - Restaurant Night

Remember - When organising and finalising a guest speaker, please also 
ask for a short CV, some descriptive words about the guest speaker’s topic, 
and whether they will require the use of the laptop, projector and screen.
You can either have this sent to you, for forwarding onto me as Dinner 
Bulletin Editor, or ask that they send the information directly to me.

The next Bulletin issued will be for the AGM on 10 December 2019, and following 
that the Bulletins will resume in mid January for the resumption of club meetings  
on 28 January 2020.

If members rostered as above, find difficulty in securing a guest speaker for their 
allocated meeting, or you find a good guest speaker but they can not make the 
meeting allocated to you, it may be possible to swap with another member to 
place your guest speaker into the program at a different date,

Off-site visitations to industries, businesses, commercial activities and attractions 
are also a welcome variation to our regular meeting routine, and some of our 
visits to external locations such as the TAFE Catering Schools as an example, 
have proven to be very popular in the past.
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THE ROTARY CLUB OF ROSEVILLE CHASE
Invite you to join us for an evening of Xmas cheer, joy and 

friendship, and a little surprise or two, at our

CHRISTMAS COCKTAIL PARTY
on Tuesday 17 December 2019

6.30 pm for 7.00 pm
at the Roseville Golf Club, Links Avenue, Roseville

$30.00 per head plus drinks
Please pay by Thursday 12 December to:

 Rotary Account No 1
BSB 112 879  Account 065891764

(Insert Name and Xmas in Reference)

NO KRIS KRINGLE - IN LIEU IF YOU WISH TO DONATE 
TO THE NSW ROTARY DROUGHT APPEAL, PUT 

YOUR DONATION IN AN ENVELOPE
 marked “DROUGHT RELIEF”

 & PLACE IN THE BOWL AT THE PARTY.

Tree of Joy also in Club foyer. Gifts - cellophane wrapped

R.S.V.P.  
Email;  petermckeown8@bigpond.com

or Mobile; 0407 948 788
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ROSEVILLE CHASE ROTARY CLUB  

TREE OF JOY 

Our Tree of Joy is located in the Foyer of the Roseville Golf Club. 

There are cards on the Tree for families and  children of  ages from 4 
to 12, who are not as fortunate as most and who may not  be able to 
enjoy Christmas as many  will do. Some cards have suggestions of a 

suitable gift. 

Please take a card from the Tree and purchase a gift suitable for that 
Child or Family and leave it under the tree next time you are in the 

Golf Club. 

Alternatively, if you prefer and not able to get into the Club to take a 
Card, you can purchase a gift and place it under the Tree with a 

suggested child's age group or for a family. 

IT IS PREFERRED THAT THE GIFT BE WRAPPED IN CLEAR 
CELLOPHANE OR NOT  WRAPPED AT ALL. 

ALL GIFTS SHOULD BE PLACED UNDER THE TREE BY 19 DECEMBER TO 
ALLOW TIME FOR DISTRIBUTION TO THE FAMILIES AND CHILDREN. 

THANK YOU FOR YOUR KIND DONATIONS. 
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Reasons 
2020 Districts 9675 & 9685 Conference 

Newsletter — November 2019  Issue #1 

 20-22 March 2020 
Wollongong Entertainment Centre, Wollongong 

Conference Website: bit.ly/reasonsconference2020 

Friday night is filling up fast…..don’t miss out! 
We are looking forward to seeing Rotarians, Partners, Rotaractors, 
Youth Exchange Students and Friends at our 2020 Districts 9675 and 
9685 Conference. At this stage we only have 100 Full Conference 
Registrations left available. If you are planning on attending the Full 
Conference and want to be there on Friday night, NOW is the time 
to register. Before 31st December, it is $240 per person. Don’t Delay, 
register and pay today! 

Sweet Home Wollongong! 
On Saturday Night at the Conference, we’ll celebrate the roaring 20s. 
Gather your club members, come dressed up together — there will be 
prizes.  Sweet Home Chicago, Australia’s leading Blues Brothers 
Show, brings their acclaimed high energy show to our Conference. 
Colin Hardcastle and Dave ‘Quini’ Quin head the 12 piece line up, including a full and 
brilliant trio of horns, a soulful blues rhythm section and heavenly backing chorus, 
featuring the dynamic voice of Susie Melbert. 

    Rob Edwards — Guest Speaker 
Rob is one of Australia’s leading speakers and regularly delivers his 
keynote “It’s All About You” across Australasia – find out more 
here:  https://robedwards.co.  
He has been a business leader for 25 years in the well-being industry 
where the corporate health appraisal program he established has had 
over 25,000 business staff participate.  Prior to that he worked for five 

years in a cardiac rehabilitation program where he developed programs to motivate 
people who had heart attacks, bypasses, diabetes and the like to get back on their feet 
and get the most out of their lives. There he wrote the internationally distributed book 
“Better Blood Pressure”.  He also happens to be a Rotarian. Check the Conference 
website for more fabulous and inspiring speakers. 
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Become a Conference Sponsor
By becoming a Conference Sponsor, your business will achieve positive 
outcomes:
Sponsors will receive significant brand recognition through inclusion in marketing 
materials, media releases, digital media, conference website and event signage 
(based on sponsorship level). Sponsors will be invited to participate in special 
Conference events such as the Welcome Reception to be held on Friday 
evening, 20 March 2020 and the Conference Dinner on Saturday evening, 21 
March 2020.
In addition Sponsors will support The Rotary Foundation. More details are 
available in our Conference Sponsorship Package on the Conference Website.

Looking for Accommodation?
Head to the Conference website, to find a range of different hotel and motel 
accommodation in Wollongong — be sure to see if they have a special Rotary 
rate!
The Illawarra Rotary Clubs will open their homes for Home Hosting and you can 
share in this great opportunity. If you would like to register to either be a host or 
if you need hosting please contact Jim Christensen from the Rotary Club of West 
Wollongong on jimhaakon@hotmail.com or phone 0417 660 526.

A range of Registration Packages available
We’d love to have everyone who is able, to join us at the 2020 Districts 9675 
& 9685 Conference, so there is a registration package available for you! Come 
for the whole Conference, come for Saturday and Sunday. Join us for Saturday 
Night Dinner, there are a range of options!
Package examples: Full Conference (Friday-Sunday) — $240 pp (before 31 
December)
Saturday Day and Dinner — $200 pp
Saturday Dinner — $110 pp
Sunday — $50 pp

Check the Conference Website for one that suits you. Don’t forget to register 
your Youth Exchange Students. Be quick if you want to attend on Friday Night, 
as part of the Conference, there are only 100 registrations left available.

Where in Wollongong is the Conference?
All Conference Sessions and Dinners will be at Wollongong’s premiere 
Entertainment venue, Wollongong Entertainment Centre. Just 3 minutes walk 
from the city centre and adjacent to the beach, it is the perfect location.

Conference Website: bit.ly/reasonsconference2020
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VISIT TO TIMOR LESTE SANITATION PROJECT

At a recent meeting Rotarian Barry Anderson from Northbridge Rotary gave an 
outline of the proposed visit in March/April next year to Timor Leste to inspect 
the sanitation project being undertaken by the Northbridge Rotary Club, in 
conjunction with our Club.
The visiting group would leave on a Monday and return on the Friday.
The estimated cost is $2,700 including air fares and accommodation.
The visit will include a trip to Balimo where the 5 Australian journalists were 
murdered. There is also a  very good museum in Deli and staying in good 
accommodation.

It is possible that a visit could also include an inspection of the Timor Leste 
Dental Program which is being supported by the Chatswood Rotary Club.

If any members are interested in participating in the visit, please let Neil Howie or 
President Richard know.

CLEAN UP AUSTRALIA - SUNDAY 1 MARCH 2020

PP Peter Lewis has registered our Club to participate in Clean-Up Australia on 
Sunday 1 March 2020, at the Echo Point area.
Peter will contact the Scouts to seek their assistance and involvement again next 
year.
Please note the date in your diary now, as Peter will be seeking assistance for 
the day from members etc. Please let Peter know if you can assist in due course.
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GRAFFITI  REMOVAL DAY  RECEPTION

Peter Lefmann and Peter Lewis attended a Reception at NSW Parliament House 
on Wednesday, 20th November – to recognise the volunteers who contributed to 
a very successful Graffiti Removal Day on Sunday 27th October. The groups who 
participated included scouts, councils, police and of course many Rotary Clubs. 
Our small team contributed by cleaning 23 individual sites and 47 square metres 
of graffiti – plus notifying AUSGRID of 6 additional locations that their team 
clears.
Key speakers at the Reception and presentations included the NSW Attorney 
General Mark Speakman, the NSW Minister for Local Government Shelley 
Hancock, and our own local Graffiti Removal Champion, Roger Norman of 
Turramurra Rotary.

Peter Lewis.

Below and on the next page are some photos from the Reception.
1	 Below Peter Lewis and Peter Lefmann
2.	 Top next Page; NSW Attorney General, Mark Speakman
3	 Bottom next page; Some of the attendees at the Reception.
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NOMINATIONS INVITED FOR DISTRICT GOVERNOR for 
2022-2023.

Message from PDG Peter Ward, Chair, DG 2022-2023 Nominating Committee.
•	 Rotary needs YOU.
•	 Rotarians need YOU.
•	 Communities need YOU.
Who are you?
•	 You are a Rotarian.
•	 You are a leader.
•	 You are a potential District Governor.
This email is a prompt to encourage you to start envisioning the role you could 
play in our future.  Or if not you, who might you recommend or encourage to 
apply?
 
Each year Rotary Clubs have the privilege and honour of suggesting candidates 
for District Governor from their membership.  District 9685 has a great history of 
Rotarians, supported by their Clubs, who have stepped up to the role.
 
Applicants must be a current member of good standing of a Club in District 9685 
with at least 5 years of Rotary membership as at June 2020, as well as having 
served as president of a Rotary Club for a full term.
 
Speaking from experience – the District Governor role is a challenging and 
rewarding appointment with a structured and exciting two-year training and 
preparation period prior to assuming the position.  It is your opportunity to lead 
and inspire Rotarians in Clubs across the District.
 
As an initial expression of Interest, please contact me, PDG Peter Ward, 
Chairman of the Nominating Committee, via email at pwardmail@gmail.com or 
mobile phone 0414 321 773.  I can provide information about the role and the 
selection procedure.
 
I am planning an interest meeting on 23 February 2020, a time for you to hear 
more about the role and to ask questions.
 
Other key dates are closing date for applications 13 March 2020 and selection 
interviews on 5 April 2020.
 
I encourage you to consider the opportunity.
 Regards,
PDG Peter Ward, DG 2022-2023 Nominating Committee Chair: 
0414 321 773 Email: pwardmail@gmail.com 



Rotary Club of Roseville Chase Bulletin 14



Rotary Club of Roseville Chase Bulletin  15

URGENT ASSISTANCE REQUIRED
ALL Rotarians & Friends of Rotary – We Need You – Now!!
 
Hawkesbury Rural Fire Service Catering Brigade needs URGENT assistance 
with getting food preparation for our fire fighters. 
 
The location would be at:
Hawkesbury Fire Control Centre.
Macquarie Rd
Wilberforce 2756
 
Duties would include:
 ●washing of esky
 ●filling esky for delivery 
 ●general tidy up 
 ●some cooking of an evening meal. 
 ●kitchen cleaning 
 ●stock control
 ●follow good hygiene practices 
 ●follow instructions from Hawkesbury 
catering members 
 
● Hours to cover are from 5am to 12 midnight in four hour blocks where we have 
vacancies in our rosters:
•	 5am – 9 am
•	 9am – 1pm
•	 1pm – 5pm
•	 5pm – 9pm
•	 9pm – 12midnight
 
Please Contact:
 
Adam Rutter 
Hawkesbury Rural Fire Service Catering Brigade Captain. 
Mobile: 0412760522
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With fires on top of drought, our northern neighbours are really struggling. If you 
and/or your club are in a position to support, there have now been a number of 
RAWCS accounts set up to manage your donations:
 
The projects are:
•	 Queensland Bushfire Relief Appeal donations.rawcs.com.au/19-2019-20
•	 NSW Bushfire Farmers in Need Appeal donations.rawcs.com.au/22-2019-20
•	 Taree & Mid Coast NSW Bushfire Appeal donations.rawcs.com.au/41-2019-	
	 20.

Please talk to Community Service Director Peter Kirkwood if you have any plans 
to support our bush cousins so that a coordinated approach can be taken. And 
thank you all so much for what you have already provided to so many across our 
state.
  
In case you are wondering if Shelterbox can or are supporting this disaster, 
ROWLEY TOMPSETT, Chair, ShelterBox Australia provides the following input to 
your questions:

“It’s been devastating to see the rapid spread of bushfires in Australia. Thousands 
have been forced to evacuate their homes, and the country is bracing itself for 
‘the most dangerous bushfire week ever seen’.  Our thoughts are with all those 
affected, including our colleagues at ShelterBox Australia.

At this time, we’re not sending a team to provide shelter aid. We’re monitoring the 
situation closely and will provide an update if anything changes.
•	 While New South Wales and Queensland have both declared a state of 		
	 emergency, the Australian Government has not made an international 		
	 request for emergency shelter.  Core infrastructure, like power, 				  
	 communications, roads, hospitals and schools, is likely to be repaired 		
	 quickly compared to other countries.
•	 Our core items – including tents, tools and tarpaulins – are unlikely to be an 	
	 acceptable solution for Australian families, particularly with temperatures of 		
	 40C expected.
•	 Local teams already have good capacity to respond and start the recovery 		
	 process.  This is due to the high-quality infrastructure, social support, 			
	 availability of resources, and the preparedness activities of Government 		
	 teams.”
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ROSEVILLE CHASE / CHATSWOOD GOLF DAY
Report on Golf Day by PP Neil Howie

Funds raised.

The Golf Day very successfully raised significant funds of $25,872 for the 
charities supported by Roseville Chase and Chatswood Rotary Clubs.

 Roseville Chase RC’s share of $10,000 for Empower Golf will be banked to our 
No.2 Charities Account this week. Chatswood RC’s share is the balance held by 
it of $15,872. 

The sharing was primarily based on a split of income and expenses calculated on 
which Club was the source of income from sponsors, teams of players, auction 
items, fundraising holes and donations. An equal split was applied to all other 
joint income and expenses.

A very successful Golf Day.

The funds raised will provide significant financial support for the nominated 
charities Empower Golf (Roseville Chase RC), The Timor L’Este Dental Project 
(Chatswood RC) and other charities supported by Chatswood RC.

The success of the joint Golf Day augers well for future years as 
illustrated by :-
•	 gross income of over $36,000 before expenses (incurred primarily with the 		
	 host Pymble Golf Club);
•	 99 players in 25 teams using 18 carts participating in the Shot Gun 			 
	 Ambrose event;
•	 109 players and helpers attending the BBQ and Fundraising Lunch;
•	  Gold, Silver and Hole sponsors contributing from $1,500 up to $5,000 for a 	
	 gross income of $16,500;
•	 other sponsors providing at no cost 4 Live Auction items and 14 Silent 		
	 Auction items raising $7,540 as well as providing other items for prizes; 
•	 players on course spending a total of $1,970 on the Betting Hole and the 		
	 Empower Golf First Hit Hole; and 
•	 other income from donations totalling $2,019.

Cont. P 18 
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Empower Golf.
Our nominated charity, Empower Golf was an enthusiastic participant in the 
events of the day :-
•	 playing a team of 4 golfers- James Gribble (Founder and CEO), Nick Taylor, 	
	 Greg Milson and Lachy Foulsham demonstrating two Paragolfer units;
•	 Chester Bendall taking the first shot all morning at the 9th hole from a 		
	 Paragolfer for most of the teams and raising $1,270;
•	 James, Lachy, Nick, Greg and Chester joining the other golfers and helpers 	
	 at the lunch; and 
•	 James speaking powerfully at the lunch about the work of Empower Golf, 		
	 his own inspirational story establishing Empower Golf and in doing so 		
	 finding a passion and opportunity to help change the lives of others. 

James has sent the following email to the Golf Day Committee.

“Just reflecting on an amazingly well-run and heavily supported golf day last 
week.  My team thoroughly enjoyed the day and we are incredibly thankful that 
you chose Empower as one of your designated charities. Long may it continue:)

As you know, we rely largely on donations and philanthropic support to be able to 
continue our work changing Australians living with disabilities’ lives through golf.

On behalf of all our clients, their carers, families and friends we thank you for the 
opportunity to be part of the day.

I know Rotary has a very rich and distinguished history but obviously the 
organisation would be nothing without the dynamic men and women who continue 
to selflessly donate their time, energy and know-how to help those in need in our 
communities.

Please extend our best wishes to all the members of Roseville Chase and 
Chatswood Rotary Clubs and congratulations on 33 years of golf days.

We wish you great success with all your ongoing initiatives.

Kind regards

James and Lachy

Fore!!!”

James will provide our Club with some specific options for using the funds from 
Roseville Chase RC to purchase a Paragolfer and to support other programs.

Cont. P. 19 
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Some Thanks for the Golf Day

Our last Bulletin on 12 November expressed our thanks to particular members, 
partners and friends for their efforts and contributions to the success of the day.

Special thanks are also expressed for the support of those who provided as 
sponsors and donors auction items and other donations :-
•	 PSC Insurance Brokers as a Hole Sponsor for $1,500 arranged by Richard 		
	 Green.
•	 Duncan and Suzie Campbell of Boomah Eco Cottages for a 2 nights stay.
•	 Mercedes Benz Hornsby for a 3 day weekend use of a Mercedes.
•	 Richard and Anna Green for a week’s stay at their Killcare house.
•	 Allan and Lori Farrar for the Beefeater Bigg Bugg Mobile BBQ.
•	 Killara Golf Club for a round for 4 golfers with carts arranged by David 		
	 Brand.
•	 Captain Cook Cruises for 2 cruises each for 2 people including meals at 		
	 window tables arranged by Grant Campbell.
•	 Heritage Fleet Evening self serve dinner cruise for 8 people on the James 		
	 Craig arranged by Grant Campbell.
•	 Voucher for $200 fromTrade Travel arranged by Cliff Garrett.
•	 Wine Selectors for a case of 1 dozen Red Wines.
•	 Vouchers for $75 each from Apera and Bistro Mekong restaurants in 			 
	 Castlecrag arranged by Richard Green.
•	 Thermomix Thermo Server arranged by Ross Symons.
•	 Donations from Tim Nash; Michael Tresidder; Alexander Mathews; Jonathon 	
	 Gliksden; and Les Targ totalling $750.

Special thanks also to:-
•	 David Brand, John Carter, Geoff Scott, Arthur Marshall, Grant Campbell, 		
	 Ross Symons, Richard Wilmott, Lynne Mooney, Greg Muldoon, and Steve 		
	 Goldring for arranging our nine teams of players;  
•	 all those who played on the day in our teams and attended the Fundraising 		
	 Lunch; and 
•	 those who purchased auction items particularly Di Brand and Lynne Mooney.

Neil Howie
Fundraising Director
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BOBBIN HEAD CYCLE CLASSIC (BOBBO)
29 MARCH 2020

 
Hello Richard
 
I’m helping to drive registrations for (one of) Sydney’s best charity rides - The 
Bobbin Head Cycle Classic (the Bobbo), which will be held on Sunday 29 March 
2020, and I’d like to invite you and your club to help us by spreading the word, 
recruiting riders and supporting their fundraising.
 
The Bobbo is owned and managed by the Rotary Clubs of Turramurra, Kuring gai, 
Wahroonga and St Ives. Since the first event 9 years ago this unique partnership 
of Rotary Clubs has raised over $800,000 for our charity partner Lifeline and other 
selected charities.
 
The Bobbo has a great reputation within the cycling community. There are four 
different routes which riders can select according to their abilities. Serious cyclists 
return year after year to challenge themselves on the longest rides, while social 
cyclists will enjoy the shorter routes. 
 
All the routes go through some of the most stunning bushland and waterfront 
scenery in the Greater Sydney region. Some 2,500 riders are supported by 
around 450 enthusiastic volunteers who, along with the Police, SES and St 
Johns, make it one of the best-organised and safest events on the cycling 
calendar. 
 
We’d really appreciate any help you can give us to provide maximum publicity for 
the Bobbo. You will find attached a flyer which can easily be included with your 
Club’s newsletter. Please also consider entering a team from your Club. Teams of 
five or more who raise over $1500 are eligible to access the Corporate Hospitality 
Marquee for free refreshments, snacks, beer and massage.
 
The funds raised by this terrific event helps Lifeline year after year to save lives 
through their Crisis support counselling. Please lend us your support for 2020 as 
we try to break through the $1 million fundraising milestone!
 
We look forward to your support and if you have any questions please give me a 
call. See too www.bobbo.com.au 
 
 
Ian Start
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COMMITTEES
2019-2020

Club Administration	 	 Director;  David Brand
	 Program Manager			   Allan Farrar
	 Public Relations			   PP Ross Symons
	 Social					    Chairman; Allan Farrar, 
						      Lori Farrar, Peter McKeown, Di Wilkinson.

Vocational, Community 	 Director;  PP Peter Lewis
& International Service	 PP Bob Warland, Grant Campbell, Di Wilkinson
	 			   		  Peter Lefmann. 		
	 		

Youth Service	 		  Director;  PDG,  PP Greg Muldoon
         						      PP Ian Fraser,  PP Ian Robertson, Sue Ward, 
						      Avis Manoukian.
	

Rotary Foundation &		 Director;  PP Neil Howie
Funding				    	 Mike Harrowell, PP Malcolm Pilcher, PP Cliff Garrett,  		
						      PP John Hartley , Ian Garrard.					   
	

Membership 			   Director;  David Brand
						    
	

Sergeant-at-Arms	 	 Ian Garrard; Sue Ward, Allan Farrar.

Attendance Officer		  PP Peter McKeown.

Bulletin Editor			   PP Ross Symons.

Risk Management	 	 Allan Farrar.

Working With Children
Policy
Club Verification Officers		  Peter Lefmann, Diana Wilkinson

 Welfare Chairman		  Diana Wilkinson
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MAJOR SUPPORTERS OF OUR CLUB

Our meetings are hosted by the

Complimentary storage of our Graffiti trailer

Complimentary printing by
Clarke Murphy Printing
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